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C hristmas is over and we are left with the person who we call Jesus the Christ. We 

say that Jesus has been born in our hearts again, and yet, what does that mean? 

Who is this person of Nazareth? He is divine? He is human? These are the questions we 

hope to wrestle with during the season of Epiphany so that we may each have our own 

epiphany of greater understanding.  

Our worship season begins with the arrival of the magi and quickly shifts to Jesus’ baptism 

by John and the beginning of his ministry. This year we will be reading Matthew’s account 

of Jesus and hear how Matthew names him as the Messiah, the long-awaited One. And yet, 

not all believed. Where are we in what we believe about Jesus? Do we expect Christ to make 

a difference in our world today? Do we see signs of Jesus’ activity in our time? 

Our worship theme for this season is called “Wholly Human, Holy Divine” as we ask  

questions like: What is it that made Jesus so present in himself? Because we tend to hide 

behind our makeup and our masks to deny our own bodies and the importance of our health. 

What can we learn from Jesus about our own embodiment, especially as we look at our own 

mortality? How can we also be a gift to others? 

Deep questions to help us consider how best to live this one life we have been given. I hope 

you join us on the journey! 

Blessings & peace, 

Pastor Kuhn 
 
 

     January 

 

In This Issue: 

http://www.apostlesucc.org
http://www.pinterest.com/apostlesucclanc
http://instagram.com/apostlesucclanc
http://twitter.com/ApostlesUCCLanc
http://www.facebook.com/ChurchoftheApostlesLancaster
http://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4hLE8sf9_UuZgsh48PxREA
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 Letter from the President 

Giving Report for November 2019 

The cash flow for month ending November 30, 2019 was negative 
($79,842.32) for the year 2019 to that date. Same time last year was 
negative ($76,064.42).   Operating Expenses through November 2019 
were $527,469.82, Revenue $447,627.50. Same time last year 
$528,505.85 for Expenses, $452,441.43 for Revenue.    Sundays at 9:15 a.m. and 10:45 a.m. 

 

Dial (717) 392-5718 to listen to the  
worship information. 
 

The sermon can be watched online at 
www.apostlesucc.org 

Worship Schedule 

A 
 new year, a new decade, a new Director of 
Music Ministry , new energy, new life, a new 
horizon filled with….hope.   

This is the time when we settle in to the long  
winter and count down the days until the spring shows  
itself.  But this is also a time of great possibilities.  It is 
easy to return to our busy schedules and miss the signs 
that are laid out before us.  It is so important to be  
present, even through the mundane.  The Bible reminds 
us of this over and over again; “be thankful in all circum-
stances”, “do all to the glory of God”.  It is sometimes 
hard to be present.  We live in an age where the stimuli 
that are thrown in our direction can be overwhelm-
ing.  We need to be cognizant of the distractions, contin-
ue to take the deep breaths and center ourselves, so that 
we may find the glory of God in all the things that we 
do.   

     Many people, mostly the millennial generation – how-
ever I do not want to stereotype – find that they can cen-
ter themselves and worship anywhere.  And although 
there is definitely some truth in that – “the Lord your 
God is with you wherever you go,” there is something 
powerful in the worshiping with the congregation in a 
sanctuary (for one – it is temperature controlled on these 
bitter cold winter days, because if you have been follow-
ing along you will remember that I really dislike the tem-
perature this time of year!!)  But all kidding aside, I    

 

Submission deadline for the February Crown is 1/17/19. 

believe the spirit is at work when we come together; at 
its best work. There is a sense of togetherness when 
we walk through the doors of our church.  A whole-
ness that intensifies. A completeness not found in a 
coffee shop or on a mountainside. A collective center-
ing that allows us to recognize all the glory that lies 
ahead. 

     For the new year is upon us, and hope springs  
eternal.   

 

Blessings,  

Christa DiDomenico Conrad 

 

Giving Report• November 2019 
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 Outreach  Ministries                             

Apostles Caring Cart • Holiday Gifting  
Ministry Helped Many 

by Jane McCartney 
 

A  huge thank you to all who  
participated in the Holiday 

Gifting Ministry! Along with the Pre-
school, we were able to gift 96 children 
and adults who needed some help this 
Christmas.  The Preschool gifted about 60 students at 
Martin Elementary School and the congregation  
gifted 36 residents of the Hershey Mill Group Home.  
Thank you for helping to make the holidays brighter 
for these people.   
       
   Our next ministry in the Apostles Caring Cart is the 
collection of donations for the annual Day of Smiles.  
The Day of Smiles is on February 6th in memory of 
Erin and Max Nusbaum.  Donations are collected for 
six non profits:  Clare House, Milagro House, the Pet 
Pantry, Mom’s House, Brereton Manor, and Hershey 
Mill Group Home.  All of these are well deserving of 
much needed donations.  Please consider donating by 
taking a sticky note off of the poster on the Outreach 
bulletin board, donating that item listed on the note, 
and placing it in the Apostles Caring Cart by  
February 3rd.  Thank you for all of your generous 
support of our Outreach ministries!  We can make 
difference in the lives of so many through our Out-
reach ministries. ■  

 

Soups (Tomato, Chicken Noodle, 
etc.),  peanut butter, tuna helper and 
canned fruit 

 
APOSTLES ASSISTANCE FUND NEEDS: 

Bath gel or soap, tooth paste, tooth brushes, laundry  
detergent, toilet paper, Kleenex, paper towels, dish  
detergent, shampoo and deodorant. 

MARKET BASKET (Division of Outreach Program)
Grocery cards are available from Giant, Stauffers, and 
Weis Market.  Sign up in the office after either service on 
the first two Sundays of each month.  This project assists 
programs such as The Transitional Living Center and the 
Saturday Morning Breakfast. 

STAMP DONATIONS 
Thank you stamp savers.  Keep saving  
stamps for the Wounded Veterans. Drop 
off in the office for Skip Rhodes. 
 
APOSTLES CARING CARTS 
Please remember that our small Caring Cart in the cloak 
room is an ongoing collection for the Apostles Assistance 
Fund. The Apostles Assistance Fund collects personal and 
home care supplies for people in need. Thank you so 
much for your continued generosity and support of this 
ministry!  
 
RECYCLE PROJECTS 
If you have any of the following items to donate and  
recycle, please leave them in the gray  

cabinets inside the cloak room:   
Plastic bags/Power Packs, used eye glasses,  
prescription tubes (pill bottles, box tops,  
computer equipment, ink cartridges, cell 

phones, clothing and pet pantry items (e.g. towels,  
blankets, etc.) 

Thank you for your generosity! 
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  Council News                                             Parish Life 

Council Retreat Planned •  January 25  
   Council will not meet on its regular day (3rd Monday 
evening) but will have a morning planning retreat on Sat-
urday, January 25th, from 8:30 AM—12 PM in room  
308 -  310. 
   Council minutes can be found in the file folder by the 
parlor, for anyone interested. 
 

2020 Council Officers 
President:     Christa Conrad 
Vice President:  Donna Carr 
Secretary:     Jeannie Clausen 
Treasurer:     Andy Smith 
Contact information of all officers and commission chairs 
is printed in The Crown. 

 
 

 
   

 

 

 
 
 
 

COA Book Club Announces Discussion 
Dates 

The COA Book Club will meet in the church parlor 
for book discussions as follows: 
January 14 Destiny of the Republic by Candice           
  Millard 

February 11 The Thirteenth Tale by Diane  
  Setterfield 

March 10 The Great Believers by Rebecca  
  Makkai 
 

Free Reads at Church Lending Book Rack 
Please take time to look at the many 
books available for you to read and 
return.  This rack is located near the 
Welcome Center.    Feel free to bring 
in any books you would like to share 
with other COA members.     
 

Lanyards, Name Badges Reminder    
To all members: Please remember to wear your name 
badge during services.  Use lanyard provided as need-
ed.  If you need a new name tag, put your request in 
the bin In the Welcome Center and one will be made 
for you by our Communications Secretary.  Check the 
Name Badge Stand for your new badge.     
 

 Useful Church Items  

New AED, First Aid Stations at Church 
   American AEDs (Automated |External Defibrillators) are 
available outside the Coat Room and in the Fellowship 
Hall.   
   An expanded First Aid Kit is  
wall-mounted in the kitchen.   

Cooking Club Meets in the New Year  

   

Cooking Club will be meeting 
on Monday,  January 27 from  
5:15 PM -7:15 PM in the COA  
kitchen.    
Theme:  Chinese recipes!   

If interested in attending, contact Donna Carr at  
717-475-5285.    

COA Women’s Support Group 
 
The COA Widow’s Group 

has a new name — The COA 
Women’s Support Group.  
They meet in the church  

parlor at 9:30 a.m. on the last 
Wednesday of each month.  
The next meeting will be  

January 27, 2020.    If you have any questions, please 
call Nancy Steger at 717-617-2635.  Looking forward 
to seeing you! 
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Worship Schedule 

    Parish Life                                                                           

Christmas Bazaar & Craft Show Update 

By Clara Kosmela 

T he Bazaar monies have been distributed to each  
commission as follows:  
 
UCC Disaster Relief  of Penn Central Committee:   $3089.92 
Church General Fun:   $2983.26   
Crafts:   $733   
Youth Ministries for sodas and sandwiches:   $374.39 
Education for hot dog sales:   $314.25       
Property for BBQ:   $556.16  
Worship and choir for pies and apple 
dumplings:  $1857.90 
Outreach for soup:  $2270.13  

Thank you again for all who helped 
make  this 42nd Bazaar a success! 

  

Church Directories to Arrive January  
 
   Church Member Directories are expected in 
late January 2020.  Anyone with a photo in the 
directory is eligible to receive a copy.  All church 
members can access the mobile directory.   
The link is on the web site: 
https://apostlesucc.org/who-we-are/  
 

   You received the current password by mail in  
November.  Contact Donna Carr with questions.  
The directories will be placed in a marked enve-
lope on the table outside the office. 

 

Help Wanted - BP Screenings  
   Blood Pressure Screenings are on hold.    We 
are looking for volunteers to rotate, on a once-per
-month basis, offering this service to our mem-
bers.  If you are able to take blood pressures, we 
need you!  Equipment is provided.   Please  
contact Donna Carr (717-475-5285).   

 
Dear Church Family, 
 
Please be advised that someone is sending fraudulent emails again via a false email address, 
which includes my name.   
The email they are using is:  kathrynk.apostlesucc@gmail.com.   
Please note that this is not my email.  If you receive an email with this address link, please 
do not reply to it.  We recommend that you report the user to any of the following agencies: 
 

- Google:  suppor t.google.com/mail/contact/abuse 
 
- Federal Trade Commission 
  Email:  spam@uce.gov 
  Web Site:  ftccomplaintassistant.gov 
 
Church of the Apostles would never send emails to you requesting gift cards or cash.   
My correct email address is:  KathrynK@apostlesucc.org   
 
Blessings & Peace - 

Rev. Kathryn L. Kuhn 

mailto:kathrynk.apostlesucc@gmail.com
mailto:spam@uce.gov
mailto:KathrynK@apostlesucc.org
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Preschool News 

 Sunday School                    Adult Education         

Study of the Book of Job Adult Education 
This class will take place at 10:45 AM on January 12th 
and 19th in the parlor.  Dennis Lippart will help us revisit 
Job’s anguish.  What wisdom is in his struggle? 

 
 

National African American Historical Museum 
Reflections  •  January 27 

     For those who traveled with us or have visited it at  
other times, we invite you to a time of reflection on what 
you experienced and how you felt. It will be a time of  
acknowledging the tragedies and sharing ideas of how we 
move forward into better relationships. This class will be 
offered on January 26th from 10:45 AM -11:45 AM and 
again from 12 PM - 1 PM with Rev. Kuhn in the parlor. 

Photo  and Text Submitted by Judy Waltman 

Mr. Andy’s class recently participated in their annual 
Jello Day. The class built Solomon’s Temple with 
finger Jello. After construction, the primary class 
joined in to snack on the ruins.  

Apostles Community Preschool 
 
by Kathryn Zellers 

   Apostles Community Preschool was busy during the 
month of December. They learned about the meaning 
of Christmas and celebrated the birth of Jesus through 
hands-on activities and sharing their blessings by giv-
ing to others.  

   The Preschool partnered with the church during the 
Angel Tree project. Many preschool families brought 
in gifts to spread some Christmas cheer to families 
not as fortunate in the School District of Lancaster. 
The children also collected hats and mittens/gloves 
that hung on the Christmas tree. These thoughtful 
gifts certainly made the holidays warmer for others in 
need.  

   The children also performed 
“Someone Has a Birthday”. 
They did a fabulous job and  
certainly sang their little hearts 
out. Thank you to the church for  
being a wonderful audience! ■ 



The Crown Newsletter  January 2020 

7 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                    

                    
 

Date Name 
1/1 Geraldine Bomberger * 

1/2 Richard Cunningham 

1/3 Herb Forry 

1/3 Cathie Oliphant 

1/4 John Wylie 

1/6 Gail Stump 

1/6 Ashley Walburn 

1/7 Chris Braun 

1/8 Bernice Ochs 

1/10 Arlene Gaudioso 

1/11 Wende Stenman 

1/12 Christine Gifford 

1/12 Dorothea Greenawalt 

1/13 Almore Robb 

1/14 Liam Brown 

1/16 Don Koontz 

1/17 Delayne Breslin 

1/17 Nancy Fitzkee 

1/17 Vincent Kuhn 

1/19 Karen Helmeczi 

1/21 Carol Burkholder 

1/22 Jennifer Eyrich 

1/23 Molly Leedy 

1/24 Josephine Bohr 

1/24 Andree Goldman 

1/24 Weston Koehler 

1/27 Rev. Kay Rader 

1/29 Lois Millhouse 

1/30 Caela McCooey 

1/30 Jack Stoltzfus 

1/31 Gabe Bravo 

1/31 Chuck Erisman 

1/31 Andy Smith 

  COA Green Team Corner                                     January Celebrations 

Happy Anniversary! 

Happy  

Birthday! 

Date Name 

1/14/1972 Robert & Christine Gifford 

1/19/1985 Stephen & Donna Lockey 

1/31/1981 Michael & Beth Buckwalter 

*   90+ Birthdays 

** 50+ Anniversaries 

The Impact of Climate Change  

by Flo Waldron 

 
     I want to tell you about a novel my husband read last year. 
New York 2140 is a dystopian story by Kim Stanley Robinson, 
and was nominated for the Hugo Award in 2018. Set in the  
future, it’s the fictional tale of the residents of one New York 
City apartment building. Or “island,” if you prefer – because in 
this future, the streets of Manhattan have become canals, and its 
skyscrapers are all islands. 
     There’s only one problem with this “fictional” future. 
According to the United Nations Intergovernmental Panel on 
Climate Change, sea levels are rising. Moreover, the rate at 
which they’re rising is picking up speed, thanks to the melting 
of the Antarctic and Greenland ice sheets. And depending on 
which models you use, we’re talking between 10-25 meters 
(that’s 32-82 feet) of sea level rise. Which means that New 
York City could, indeed, be under some water by 2140 
      When I was at General Synod last year, I got to speak with 
Rev. Dr. Terry Gallagher in the exhibit hall. He’s produced a 
video series summarizing not only the negative impacts that 
human-caused climate change has had on the planet so far, but 
also positive steps we all can take to turn the tide before it’s too 
late. We’ll be using this column over the next 6 months to sum-
marize some of what we’ve learned from this series. 
     It’s hard to think about the fact that our collective human 
actions have caused so much damage to this planet that we call 
home. We like all the technological benefits and human com-
forts that have come from 150 years of burning fossil fuels. We 
don’t want to give up those comforts, and we think it would be 
too expensive to enjoy them without using fossil fuels in the 
process. 
     But here’s the thing: 
     Dealing with massive hurricanes, heatwaves, winter storms, 
and wildfires – all of which have been increasing in recent dec-
ades – is already really expensive. In terms of not only dollars 
and cents, but human lives. 
     There are technologies and solutions ALREADY OUT 
THERE that can help us live without fossil fuels AND SAVE 
MONEY at the same time! 

Watch your bulletins, the Sunday announcements screen, and 
this column each month to learn more! 

 
https://www.ipcc.ch/srocc/chapter/summary-for-policymakers/, 
Section A.3. 
https://www.ipcc.ch/srocc/chapter/summary-for-policymakers/, 
Sections A.3.2-A.3.3. 
https://www.ipcc.ch/srocc/ - scroll down to the Executive Summary 
for Section 4. 

https://amzn.to/34g9vQB
https://www.ipcc.ch/srocc/chapter/summary-for-policymakers/
https://www.ipcc.ch/srocc/chapter/summary-for-policymakers/
https://www.ipcc.ch/srocc/
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Flowers for Worship Form 
 
Our flowers are an integral part of our worship 
service.  Not only providing a physical symbol of 
beauty during our worship, after the service they 
are given as a symbol of love and caring to a 
member of our community who is unable to be 
with us physically.  The cost of our flowers and 
bulletins averages about $140.00 a week.  Our 
suggested contribution for sponsoring flowers and 
bulletins is $35.00; however, any amount is 
welcomed and appreciated. 
 
If you would like to sponsor flowers, please fill out 
the form below and place it in the offering plate or 
send it into the office.  A thank you letter will be 
sent following your sponsorship with directions for 
sending in your donation. Thank you for your 
support in this important ministry. 
 
 
I would like to sponsor flowers on the following 
date:  
 
__________________________________ 
 
“In honor of” or “In memory of”  
 
__________________________________ 
 
__________________________________ 
 
__________________________________ 
Your name  
 
__________________________________ 
Phone number  
 
__________________________________ 
 

 
If you have any questions please contact:  

Jean Heidig  717-394-8733 
or Wilma Klingler  717-872-8419 

VERY IMPORTANT. . . 
 
Please be sure to complete the form on this page when 
requesting flowers for loved ones or in honor of special 
occasions.  Please print the details very clearly.  This is  
very important so that your information can be accurately 
represented in the worship bulletins and newsletters. 

 Flowers for Worship 

January Flowers for Worship 
 

January 5 

In Loving Memory of  
- Harry Pakalnins by his wife, Rasma, and his daughter, Mara 

- Candy Cunningham by her family 
- Lynwood W. and Doris J. Shaeffer by daughter, Sharon,  
  and brother Miles J. Shaeffer 
 

January 12 

In Loving Memory of. . . 
- Frederick S. Wilson, M.D., by his wife, Ruth Wilson  
 

January 19 

In Loving Memory of. . . 
- Candy Cunningham by her family 
 

In Honor of. . . 
The January birthdays of Al and Dale Bischoff by Betsy  
Bischoff and family 
 
January 26 

- For the Glory of God 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
If you would like to place flowers on  
Sunday, please contact: 

 
July—December 
Wilma Klingler 717-872-8419 

January—June 
Jean Heidig 717-394-8733 

Cost of altar flowers:  $35.00 
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January 2020 Calendar of Events 
   
Wednesday, January 1 
New Year’s Day 
5:00 pm Family Pizza Night 
5:30 pm Church Fun 
6:00 pm Brownie Meeting 
6:00 pm Cherub Choir 
6:30 pm Carol Choir 
7:00 pm Crafts 
 
Thursday, January 2 
7:00 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal 

 
Friday, January 3 
9:15 am MOPS 
 
Sunday, January 5 
8:15 am Adult Choir 
9:00 am Nursery Care 
9:15 am Worship with Children’s 
 Sermon 
9:30 am Children’s Sunday School 
10:45 am Worship Service 
10:45 am Adult Education - Seeds of  
                  Hope 
12:00 pm Executive Meeting 
2:30 pm Worship Service—HVHC 
 

Monday, January 6  
Feast of the Epiphany 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
 
Tuesday, January 7 
12:30 pm Growth Task Force Meeting 
4:00 pm Music Planning 
6:00 pm Brownie meeting 
6:30 pm Bell Choir 
7:00 pm Worship Design 
 
Wednesday, January 8 
9:00 am Parent Council Meeting 
5:00 pm Family Pizza Night 
5:30 pm Church Fun 
6:00 pm Cherub Choir 
6:30 pm Carol Choir 
6:30 pm Green Team Meeting 

Thursday, January 9 
7:00 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal 
7:00 pm Stewardship Meeting 
 
Sunday, January 12 
8:15 am    Adult Choir Rehearsal 
9:00 am Nursery Care 
9:15 am    Worship Service with  
 Children’s Sermon 
 

 
Sunday, January 12 Continued 
9:30 am    Children’s Sunday School 
10:45 am Worship Service 
10:45 am  Adult Education - Book of Job 
 
Monday, January 13 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
6:30 pm Education Commission 
7:00 pm Commissions:  OR, PL, PR 
 
Tuesday, January 14 
2:00 pm    Book Club 
4:00 pm    Music Planning 
5:15 pm Pilates 
6:30 pm Bell Choir 
6:30 pm Committee on Ministry 

Wednesday, January 15 
5:00 pm Family Pizza Night 
5:30 pm Church Fun 
6:00 pm Cherub Choir 
6:30 pm Carol Choir 
7:00 pm Crafts 

Thursday, January 16 
6:30 pm Preschool Open House 
7:00 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal 

Sunday, January 19 
8:15 am Adult Choir 
9:00 am Nursery Care 
9:15 am Worship with Children’s 
 Sermon 
9:30 am Children’s Sunday School 
10:45 am Worship Service 
10:45 am Adult Education - Book of Job 
 
Monday, January 20 -  
Martin Luther King Day 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
7:00 pm Church Council Meeting 
 
Tuesday, January 21  
4:00 pm Music Planning 
6:30 pm Bell Choir 
7:00 pm     Worship Design 

Wednesday, January 22 
5:00 pm Family Pizza Night 
5:30 pm Church Fun 
6:00 pm Cherub Choir 
6:30 pm Carol Choir 
7:00 pm Crafts 

Thursday, January 23 
7:00 pm Adult Choir 
 
 
 

 
Saturday, January 24 
8:00 am Church Council Retreat 
 
Sunday, January 26 
8:15 am    Adult Choir Rehearsal 
9:00 am Nursery Care 
9:15 am    Worship Service with  
 Children’s Sermon 
9:30 am    Children’s Sunday School 
10:45 am Nat’l African American     
                  Historical Museum Reflections 
10:45 am Worship Service 
12:00 pm Nat’l African American     
                  Historical Museum Reflections 
 
Monday, January 27 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
5:15 pm Cooking Club 
7:00 pm Koinonia Group 
 
 

Tuesday, January 28 
4:00 pm    Music Planning 
6:30 pm Bell Choir 

 
Wednesday, January 29 
9:30 am Women’s Support Group 
5:00 pm Family Pizza Night 
5:30 pm Church Fun 
6:00 pm Cherub Choir 
6:30 pm Carol Choir 
7:00 pm Crafts 

 

Thursday, January 30 
7:00 pm Adult Choir 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

And wise men  

still seek Him. . . 
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 Community Sharing 

Prayer List 
Do you have a prayer intention that 

you would like the church family to 

pray for?  Please contact the church  

office to have your loved ones added to 

this prayer list.  

 
Church Office:  717-392-5718 
E-mail:  maryt@apostlesucc.org 
 

Continued Strength and Healing:  

 Kit Gregory, Marianne Deaner; Ken Shenberger;  

Carol Horn, Don Freeman, Joyce Smedley, Susan 

Shaak, Russell Weiser; Joseph Weidel; Rodney  

Ruppert, Judy Ruppert’s husband; Marion Webb;  

Carrie Adams 

Protection:  
 Kit Gregory’s grandson, Remi, and military  
 personnel serving at home and abroad 

 

 For good spiritual and physical health in the New 
Year to all church members, volunteers, church staff 
and friends of Church of the Apostles. 

   Many thanks to everyone who assisted with 
the many church ministry projects throughout 
this past year, including the Garage Sale, the 
Christmas Bazaar, Reverse Advent Boxes, 
Holiday Gifting Ministry, Food Pantry, and 
so many other worthy causes and projects!  
 

   A special thank you to all our church office 
volunteers for their dedication, hard work and 
generous giving of their valued time.  Please 
know that it is greatly appreciated! 

 

To All Our “Souper” Volunteers. . .Our heartfelt 

thanks to all our fabulous volunteers who helped to 

make this year’s Christmas Bazaar soup.  It was a time 

of fun & fellowship.  We have to give an extra shout out 

to everyone who worked the soup line on bazaar day as 

well as to our fantastic kitchen crew who stirred soup 

and did mountains of dishes on bazaar day.  It’s really 

true:  Many hands make light work! 

 

  Thanks again, 

  Cindy Williams & Julie Berkow,  

   Bazaar Soup Co-Chairs  
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   Ph: 717-392-4844  •  
Email: spmccart-

ney@comcast.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Church of the Apostles Lay Leadership 

Church of the Apostles Prayer Chain 

Link 1: 
Steve & Monica Daniels (717) 299-6007 or monicadaniels54@gmail.com    
Lynn Steedle   (717) 390-4152 or ccsteedle@gmail.com 
 
Link 2: 
Harriet Latschar   (717) 859-1535 
Mary Ellen Bachman  (717) 393-8922   
Susan Shaak   (717) 872-2987 
Doug Nutt   (717) 283-2937 
 
Link 3: 
Annette Rohloff   (717) 394-0424 or rexthomas@comcast.net 
Bev Keller   (717) 898-2146 or bek0914@aol.com 
Cindy Williams   (717) 572-3808 or clwjbwilliams@gmail.com 
Nancy Steger   (717) 617-2635 or nancyasteger@gmail.com 
 
Link 4: 
Kit Gregory   (717) 299-6677 or kitpaulgregory@gmail.com 
Jean Heidig   (717) 394-8733 or geojean6@gmail.com 
Donna Carr   (717) 397-3605 or skeetcarr@comcast.net 

JUNE 9, 2019 

 
COUNCIL OFFICERS 
President: Christa Didomenico Conrad 
   Ph: 717-575-8210  •  Email: christadi@live.com 
VicePresident: Donna Carr 
   Ph: 717-475-5285  •  Email: skeetcarr@comcast.net 
Treasurer: Andy Smith 
   Ph: 717-615-1649  •  Email:andy.smith@bbandt.com 
Secretary: Jeanne Clausen 
   Ph: 717-201-9330  •  Email: jeannie.joel@gmailcom 
 
COMMISSION CHAIRS 
Education Commission 
(Meets the 2nd Monday of the month/Rm 306) 
Chair: Judy Waltman 
   Ph:  717-285-7395 • Email: jlwaltman@comcast.net 
 
Outreach Commission 
(Meets 2nd Monday, every other month/Parlor) 
Co-Chairs: Julie Berkow 
   Ph: 717-394-8233  •  Email: jberkow6@comcast.net 
Co-Chair:  Jane McCartney 

Parish Life Commission 
(Meets the 2nd Monday of the month/Rm 304) 
Co-Chair: Clara Kosmela 
Ph: 717-468-3492  •  Email: joli6291@yahoo.com 
Co-Chair:  Donna Carr (as listed under VP) 
 
Property Commission 
(Meets the 2nd Monday of the month/Rm 305) 
Chair: Herb Forry 
   Ph: 717-201-7863  •  Email: heforry@comcast.net 
 
Stewardship Commission 
(Meets the second Thursday of the month/ Rm 304) 
Chair: George Alspach 
   Ph: 717-201-2526  •  Email: galspach@aol.com 
 
Worship Commission 
(Meets the first Tuesday of the month/Rm 111) 
Chair: Bernie Fickes 
   Ph: 717-925-9155  •  E mail: penquindiva@verizon.net 

mailto:spmccartney@comcast.net
mailto:spmccartney@comcast.net
mailto:christadi@live.com
mailto:skeetcarr@comcast.net
mailto:andy.smith@bbandt.com
mailto:bachtermann@comcast.net
mailto:jberkow6@comcast.net
mailto:joli6291@yahoo.com
mailto:heforry@comcast.net
mailto:galspach@aol.com
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Fax:  717-392-6470 

Email:  webmaster@apostlesucc.org 

www.apostlesucc.org 
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Lancaster, PA 

Church of the Apostles Staff 

Senior Pastor 
The Rev. Kathryn L. Kuhn ext. 8201  

kathrynk@apostlesucc.org 

 

Interim Pastoral Associate 
Stephanie Dorsey ext. 8202  

 

Pastoral Intern 
Jonathan Paredes ext. 8202  

 

Director of Music Ministries 
Cynthia Kahler ext. 8203 

cindyk@apostlesucc.org 
 

Director of Adult Choirs & Instrumental Music 
Nathan Sheffer 

 

Bell Choir Director:  
Ron Bellamy 

 

Children’s Choir Director  
Johanna Baker 

A Stephen Ministry Congregation 

 

Technology Specialist 
Jonathan Shaub 

 

Sexton 
Larry Rongione 

 

Communications & Administrative Coordinator 
Mary J. Tunison 

maryt@apostlesucc.org 
 

Finance & Member Services Coordinator 
Judy Ruppert ext. 8207 

judithr@apostlesucc.org 
 

Property Manager 
Eric MacLaren  ext. 8514 

ericm@apostlesucc.org 
 

Church Council President 
Christa DiDomenico Conrad 

OR CURRENT RESIDENT 

Scan to make a one-time gift. 


